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Coming up . . .     
 
9/8/14 – Foothills Member Rudi Baumann,  
   Scenes from Alaska Trip 
9/15/14– 7:00 a.m. Club meeting and visit to  
   Broomfield Veterans Memorial Museum 
9/22/14 – (Open) 
9/29/14 – Foothills Kiwanis 2014-2015  
   Officer/Board Induction Ceremony 
10/2/14– 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meetings 
   at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center 
 
Program Chairpersons:  
September – Allison DeYoung 
October – (Open) 

August 18 – Dave Rogers, “History of Ball Aerospace, Part 2” 
 
Dave showed the second half of the video about Ball 
Aerospace (originally Ball Brothers Research Corporation 
or BBRC) that covered its history from 1956-2006. 
Starting in 1973, BBRC starting working on SkyLab 
projects that included cryogenic technologies for the first 
time, as well as the Infrared Astronomical Satellite (IRAS), 
the first IR telescope cooled with liquid helium.  With 
downturns in the business late in the 70’s, in the 1980’s 
BBRC started working on Department of Defense (DOD) 
projects with its System Engineering Solutions (SES) 
division.  This included a relay-mirror project for the Anti-
Ballistic Missile (ABM) system and the EarthWatch 
satellite (now Digital Globe).  The latter was used to provide battlefield information 
for the Desert Sands military action in the early 1990’s.  In 1990, the Hubble 
Telescope was found to have defects in its primary mirror, and BBRC was called in 
my NASA to solve this problem.  Ball Aerospace provided a solution of 10 small 
mirrors that increased the Hubble capabilities beyond its original design.  In the 
2000’s, Aerospace Ball worked on projects for the James Webb Telescope and HiRise 
telescope for the Mars satellite.  In 2005, Ball was prime contractor for the Deep 
Impact project that struck a comet to determine its composition from the blast debris. 
The last part of the video was about the BBRC/Ball Aerospace culture over its history 
that allowed employee independence and creativity to solve very difficult problems 
that many said were impossible to do.  Thanks again, Dave! 
 

August 25 – Boulder District Attorney Stan Garrett, Boulder Director of 
Community Protection, Jane Walsh, "Speak Out for Safe Business” 
 
Boulder County DA Stan Garrett (a graduate of Boulder 
High School and University of Colorado Law School) spoke 
to our club about the operations of his office staff of 72 as 
they pursue prosecution of criminals through courts and 
judges in the 20th Judicial District of Colorado. Over this 
past year, this has included successful convictions for 50 
felonies involving domestic crime, drug dealing, public 
corruption, and economic crimes committed within Boulder 
County.  The cases are tried using nine six 20th District 
judges who use six local courtrooms. He mentioned that 
judges are not being overburdened and cases are being tried 
without much delay. He also noted that the legalization of 
marijuana in Colorado has not changed the crime rate, and has helped reduce the 
black market in now having public sellers.  (continued on back page).  
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(continued from front page) 
 
Jane Marsh was born in Scotland 
and practiced law in London before 
moving to Boulder several years 
ago.  She was named as the Director 
of the Community Protection 
Division within the Boulder DA 
Office by Stan Garrett in 2011 to 
defend victims of fraud, identity 
theft, telemarketing, sleazy 
construction contractors and auto 
repair shops, and illegal financial 
practices (such ponzi schemes). Her 
division has been investigating about 3000 consumer 
complaints per year with the assistance of six volunteers who 
work twice a week in her office.  Prosecution by individuals or 
companies is done though the Colorado Consumer Protection 
Act made into law in 2010. Jane mentioned her office is 
currently prosecuting an individual in Louisville who bilked an 
elderly person of thousands of dollars by gaining access to her 
credit cards.  She warned everyone about construction crews 
who come to areas affected by floods and other natural 
disasters from out-of-state locations to make a fast buck.  If you 
are aware of any attempts to defraud you via telemarketing, the 
Internet, or other means. Contact the Community Protection 
Division by calling – 303-441-3700 – or send an email to – 
jwalsh@bouldercounty.org. Additional information about CPD 
can be found at – www.bouldercounty.org/da. 

 
July 28-29, 2014 Bike MS Colorado Raises $17,084  
-- Allison DeYoung, Bike MS Colorado Participant 
 
   The 2014 Bike MS Colorado was an incredible and awe-
inspiring event complete with sore muscles, a couple of flat 
tires, and plenty of Gatorade. We are proud to report that on 
June 28th and 29th, Team Higgins & DeYoung had 30 riders 
jump on their bikes to pedal 150 miles in support of multiple 
sclerosis research. Our team, along with generous donations 
from our corporate sponsors, was able to raise $17,084 for this 
very worthy cause. It was amazing to witness what our team 
was able to accomplish by coming together in support of this 
common goal. 
   This year was particularly special as we rode in memory of 
Anna Scott. Our dear friend and teammate, Paul Scott, lost his 
wife Anna to MS. Anna fought MS for many years and lost her 
battle a couple months ago. If you’d like to get involved next 
year, just let us know. There are many options to ride and 
volunteer. The routes are anywhere from 25 to 200 miles, so 
there is a ride for every ability. 
 

 

Update on 2014-2015 Monarch High School Key Club 
 
This year’s Monarch High School Key Club is off to a great 
start!  A planning meeting held on Wednesday, August 18 
before the school year started with this year’s Key Club leaders 
co-Presidents Leah Matsumoto and Kristin Barbour, Secretary 
Ian Lee, and Treasurer Zack Berohn. and the club’s Kiwanis 
Advisor Kerry Hassler, to plan this school year’s events and 
activities.  That was followed by another planning meeting with 
the Key Club’s Faculty Advisor Kate Lunz on Wednesday, 
August 27.  Then the first full Key Club meeting was held on 
Wednesday, September 3 that was attended by 19 Monarch 
High school students who signed up to be Key Club members.  
The first community-service project by the Key Club will be 
done in September. Our club will provide $500 to the Key Club 
to support its activities and Key Leader Program participation. 

 
(L-R) Kiwanis Advisor Kerry Hassler, Key Club leaders Ian Lee, 

Zack Berohn, Kristin Barbour, and Leah Matsumoto 
 

 
First Key Club meeting on September 3 led by (L-R) Ian Lee, 

Leah Matsumoto and Kristin Barbour 
 

 
Monarch HS students attend first Key Club meeting on September 3



Updates on University of Colorado CKI and Foothill 
Elementary K-Kids Activities – by Paul Bailey, Foothills 

Kiwanis Advisor for CU CKI and Foothill Elementary K-Kids 
 
The CU Circle K Club meets the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings 
of the month in Hellems Arts and Sciences (Room 245) on the 
Boulder CU campus.  At the first meeting on August 26, there 
were 20 members in attendance, along with the district 
governor Austin Good from CSU as well as the Northern 
Colorado Lieutenant Governor Alyssa Smalley from UNC.  
The first project for the club will be in support of the City 
Slicker Soiree benefiting Roundup River Ranch.  For more 
information, see -- 
 

www.roundupriverranch.org 
 
The club also looks forward to holding a Trivia Bowl charity 
fundraiser later in the fall, and prep work for the springtime 
Stars of Tomorrow show.  Contact email for the club is -- 

circle.k.international@colorado.edu --`and the Facebook 
page is a great place to see what’s up at -- 
 

    http://cucirclek.tripod.com 
 
Also, the Foothill Elementary K-Kids Community Service Club 
will have their first meeting of the school year at 1001 
Hawthorn Avenue in Boulder on Wednesday, September 10 
from 11:30-12:30 in the Instrumental Music Room.  Their first 
big event that they are looking for any volunteers to help with 
is the 4th Annual Bike Bonanza Wednesday, September 17th 
from 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. on the Foothill Elementary soccer 
fields (setup is at 2:30 p.m.) The event includes a fun obstacle 
course, a course that teaches bike safety smarts, a mini bike 
“tune-up” station and firefighters checking for proper helmet 
fit.  The club will be holding a bike wash for charity $1 per 
bike.  Contact Diane Harpold rodgers77@netscape.net or 
phone 303-907-7972 if you can help out! 

 
August 7 Foothills Kiwanis Board Meeting Notes 
-- Bob Mohling (on behalf of Secretary Dennis Hubbard) 

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I 
Restaurant on August 7, 2014.  President Pauluhn called the 
meeting to order at 7:00.  Attending were Board members:  
President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Baumann, Mohling, 
Schweitzer. 
Guests:  none 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the July minutes.  Report approved.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded 
to approve July report. Passed. 
GENERAL BUSINESSS: A motion was made to obtain 
preference of dates from club members for the September 
picnic at Schweitzer’s home.  Choices are September 12th or 
19th.  Approved. 
--A nominating committee (Mohling & Rogers) nominated the 
following club members for officers and directors: President – 
Pauluhn, President Elect – Wilson, Treasurer – Gilland, 
Secretary – Hubbard, Directors – Baumann, DeYoung, Rogers, 

& Sprenkle. Our club members affirmed the nominees; our 
Club Secretary reported the results to District Secretary.  
--Convention Delegates (Hassler and Rogers) were nominated 
for the District Convention to be held August 8-10, 2014 in 
Grand Junction. Approved. 
--Gilland summarized Rita Crumpton’s plans for the new alert 
dog program at the Grand Junction Kiwanis Club. Their 
program is off & running; need to identify breeder. The GJ 
Club is large and mature with many good service projects for 
the community.  
--Board approved rotating Program Chairperson from the 
Board of Directors.  President will appoint chairperson unless 
there is another club volunteer.  Rogers agreed to do August 
programs.  
 
The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 7:30. 
 

August 7 Foothills Foundation Board Meeting Notes 
-- Bob Mohling (on behalf of Secretary Dennis Hubbard) 

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on August 7, 2014.  President Pauluhn called 
the meeting to order at 7:30.  Attending were:  President 
Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Baumann, Mohling, Schweitzer 
Guests: None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded 
the July minutes be approved. Report approved.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
the July Foundation Treasurer’s report be approved. Passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  A motion was made to give $250 to the 
Kiev Kiwanis Club with condition that the club report how the 
funds were used.  Passed.  [NOTE: As per the Foundation 
Board request originated by Kerry Hassler on August 4, this 
donation will be used to provide refugees from the eastern area 
of the Ukraine with basic items such as food and clothing.] 
--Gilland informed the Board that an additional $168.54 of 
funds was received from the Ball donation group for the 2014 
Golf Tournament.  
--Gilland reported that he has: 1) completed a separate 
accounting report for the Dog Program and 2) that it sums as 
line entry into the Club Foundation Report. 
--Board requested that semiannual financial reports (April and 
October) for our long-term investment be provided by the 
Account Manager.  President Pauluhn will ask Account 
Manager for report.  
--Board requested that President Pauluhn set date for the 
Installation Breakfast.  
--Funds requested for Sweet Dream in Bag were deferred to 
September budgeting process for the 2014-15 administrative 
year. It was suggested that the board prepare criteria for funds 
requested from the Foundation. It should encompass your club 
philosophy for both local and international requests.  
 
The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 8:10.   
 



September 4 Foothills Kiwanis Board Meeting Notes 
-- Bob Mohling (on behalf of Secretary Dennis Hubbard) 

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I 
Restaurant on September 7, 2014.  President Pauluhn called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 am.  Attending were Board members:  
President Pauluhn, Baumann, Mohling, Rogers, Sprenkle. 
Guests:  none 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the August minutes.  Report approved.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded 
to approve August report. Passed. Pauluhn will confer with 
Gilland on club dues on the financial report.   
GENERAL BUSINESS: September 19th is the club picnic 
date.  Nineteen have signed up for the picnic. Pauluhn will 
purchase and grill the hamburgers and brats; Mohling will 
wash dishes.  
--Hassler’s LOA was approved for period 9/9/14 to 
10/13/2014.  Rogers requested LOA from 9/5/14 to 10/5/14; 
board approved.  Mohling will call Creasey about his return to 
the club since his LOA is completed.  
--Pritchard’s membership status will be checked with Hassler 
by Pauluhn at our club meeting on September 8, 2014. 
--Rogers indicated that Juliana Zhao, Division 11 Key Club Lt. 
Governor, is interested in starting a Key Club at Erie High 
School.  Rogers reported that he spoke to Brayan Rodriguez at 
the Kiwanis District Convention; Rodriguez indicated that he 
has two cousins at Erie High School who are interested in Key 
Club membership. The board approved $1000 for charter and 
up to $500 of yearly expenses contingent upon finding a club 
champion and a school sponsor.  Pauluhn will announce this 
need at our club meeting.   
 
The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 7:30. 
 

September 4 Foothills Foundation Board Meeting 
Notes -- Bob Mohling (on behalf of Secretary Dennis 

Hubbard) 

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on September 4, 2014.  President Pauluhn 
called the meeting to order at 7:30.  Attending were:  President 
Pauluhn, Baumann, Mohling, Rogers, and Sprenkle. 
Guests: None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded 
the August minutes be approved. Report approved.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
the August Foundation Treasurer’s report be approved. Passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  The board discussed the 2014-15 budget 
for the club.  Board members expressed consensus on $4000 
for Sweet Dream in a Bag, $4000 for scholarships, and $900 
for Young Life International scholarships.  A potential for 
decreased income was discussed, also.  It was agreed that 
Pauluhn will meet with Gilland to prepare a draft budget for the 
next board meeting.  
--Board approved $200 of matching funds for the ADA 
donations to current families of Alert Dogs.  
--The board agreed to establish criteria for future matching 
gifts by our club members.   
--At our August meeting, the board tabled the following 
statement:  It was suggested that the board prepare criteria for 
funds requested from the Foundation. It should encompass our 
club philosophy for both local and international requests. Since 
it was not addressed at our September meeting, it needs to be 
addressed at our October board meeting.  
 
The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 8:10. 


